UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA  17241

August 10 2021 Meeting Minutes
The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met on Tuesday August 10, 2021 at the Township Building, located at 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.  Kingsley Blasco called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

Present:

Heidi Clevenger, Kingsley Blasco and Valerie Mowery
Visitors:  

Larry Singor, Dan Lehman Co. 47, Linda Smith, Lauren Lebo. Connie Brymesser & Steve Brymesser
Approval of Minutes: 
Heidi motioned to approve the minutes from the July13, 2021 meeting; Kingsley seconded; all were in favor.
Treasurer’s Report:
Heidi motioned to approve the July13, 2021 Treasurer’s Report, Kingsley seconded; all were in favor.
Visitors:
Dan Lehman from Co. 47 was present to give his report and to remind the Board to include funding in the 2022 Budget for payment toward the new vehicle the fire house is purchasing.
The firehouse is doing a meat raffle August 19 and would like for the township to put a link on the township’s website to buy address plates for $10.00 to support the firehouse.
Larry Singor was here from Newburg Hopewell Volunteer Fire Dept. to give his report and to say there is going to be an Open House October 9 from 11:00-2:00 at the fire station.
Linda Smith attended the meeting to see if she could form a committee to get the Upper Mifflin Fair started again at the athletic park in 2022.  Heidi would like her to work with Lauren on the project.
The Brymessers were here to see what could be done about the traffic in Little Washington and to see if signs could be put up to detour the tractor and trailers.  The road in Little Washington is a state road and Valerie is going to call PSATS to see if she can find out any information for state roads.

Correspondence: 
Kingsley looked over the correspondence and mentioned what was important. 
Gym:

Lauren was present to talk about issues she has with the rental policy for the gym and to see if they are written correctly or if they need to have changes to them.  Kingsley would like the lawyers to look over them and re-write the policy properly so the townships liability is protected.  Lauren also mentioned there was a leaky pipe in the bathroom at gym.  The board would like her to call Hoover’s plumbing to get it fixed.
Old Business: 
There were two proposals, one for the South end and one for the North end. For base repair on Lay Road.  Heidi made a motion to accept both proposals and Kingsley seconded; all were in favor.
New Business: 
Dave King needs a letter from the BOS to go to the Game Commission to let them know they are aware of him raising Bob White Quail on his property. 
Valerie would like some repairs done in her office because the wall is gapping and would like the floor to be carpeted.  Heidi motioned for the work to be done but should not exceed $750.00, Kingsley seconded; all were in favor. 

The 2022 Draft budget was tabled until the next meeting.

Solicitor’s Report:  

Allied Attorneys was present to talk about the gym policies.
Road Master: 
Kingsley would like to look at some options to for tar and chipping Gameland Road.
Permit Report: There were 4 new Land Use applications, and 5 new Land Use Permits. 
There were 0 septic applications, 1 new Certificate of Occupancy’s and 1 new building permits issued for the month of July.  There was 1 new address assignment and 1 driveway permit.
Bob Shively: 
Bob gave his report and will email it to the township when completed. 
Approval of Bills:  Heidi motioned to approve the bills for payment, Kingsley seconded; all were in favor.
Approval of Additional Monthly Expenditures for Payment: Heidi motioned; Kingsley seconded; all were in favor.
Adjournment:  Heidi motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:12 pm, Kingsley seconded; all were in favor.
Secretary,

Valerie J.  Mowery

